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Minutes of the General Meeting held February 5, 2014 for the Central Fraser Valley Chapter of 
the Vintage Car Club of Canada. 

Meeting was opened at 7:35 by President Rick Unger. Semi-formal meeting tonight with round tables and 
Valentine’s goodies.  

No Guest Speaker tonight but Ken Pasaluko told us about the letter he received from the Manitoba 
Vintage Car Club, awarding him a lifetime membership. He has been a member for 50 years. 
Congratulations Ken. 

Guests tonight are Marie and Joe Kovacs, members from Victoria Chapter but have moved here,  

Motion to accept previous month’s minutes; moved by Ron Eyben, seconded by John Jackman, all in 
favour. 

Treasurer’s report was read by Jean with no changes from last month. However, the final totals for the 
Christmas parties are in and while we made a great profit from the games and auction at the Adult Party, 
the Kids party was not a fund raiser. In the end of it all, the club paid out about $50.00 for the 2 parties.  

Correspondence; KMS flyer, Card from Shirley Hazzard with her renewal cheque, Model A Sunday 
posters and Revelstoke 2014 registration forms.  

Membership; Ron and Pat are still in Phoenix, so Gord Taylor is covering for them at this time.   We have 
a couple of new members tonight, Alden and Michelle Michaelchuks and Brian Ware. Between them they 
are bringing the clubs car tally up by 18 new cars. We have 79 members as of tonight. 

Name tag drawn was Frank Nicolette…. Yes! Frank’s buying! 

This will be the last night for SVA membership through the club, the club registration form, fees and all of 
the individual forms and fees will be sent in for processing. Also, tonight is the deadline for general 
renewals to make it into the 2014 Roster. 

Re & Re Draw (Rent and Restoration); was looked after by Al and Cindy and was won by, Barry Bollman. 

No Governors meeting until April.  

 

Director’s Meeting last month there were approvals for funding for the Dash Plaques for Model A Sunday, 
a new, more portable PA system and costs for the May Tour Logo as well as the Country Car Show. 
Frank has since purchased a new PA system for the club from London Drugs, as described in the last 
Directors meeting minutes. Cam Hutchins has looked after the design of both the May tour Logo and the 
2

nd
 Annual Country Car Show poster. They are both excellent pieces, and the club extends a huge Thank 

you to Cam for his efforts and abilities. 

Question of how to keep track of the names of service providers the club members have used or know 
about for future use. How can we share the information without endorsing the company? Can we put the 
notices on the website or does the National need to be involved? How can we keep the info up? Will bring 
forward to the next Directors Meeting. 

Upcoming Events are; February 9, 12:00 noon at Doug Taylor’s for an Open House. Come and see his 
new toys. 

March 9, 1:00 pm at the Auto-Mall, Car run and tour of the Fire Truck Factory 

April 6, Car Run, details at a later date. 
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April 26 and 27, the 2
nd

 Annual Country Car Show at Otter Co-op. 

May is still open for a Car run and don’t forget the 2014 May Tour in Revelstoke, May 16 – 19
th
. 

June 1 is Model A Sunday, posters are available at the front table. We are currently over booked and 
Leroy will sort it out and get back to us. 

July 12- 14, the 2
nd

 Annual 70 Mile House campout.  We will put out more details at a later date. 

The 2
nd

 Annual Country Show is coming up again in April. A committee meeting was held yesterday at the 
Otter Co-op Boardroom with Senior Management. So far the Entertainment is booked, the posters have 
been done up and are being sent out. The flyers are already at the second printing, and there are a few 
available if you have some place you would like to put it up for advertising. The dash plaques will be the 
same but without the first row of cars. We will need everyone to come out and help for an hour or so as 
this year is looking to be bigger and better than last year.  

On display next to the Co-op will be a fully restored steam tractor and inside the Co-op will be Jeanette’s 
GMC Pick-up. Committees will be set up at a later date and to clarify last month’s suggestions, there will 
be no Swap Meet type tables. 

Jack Woolard is not here tonight but the next May Tour meeting will be on Feb 19
th
 at Jean and Leroy’s. 

Cam Hutchins has the posters for our logo done and Bill Trant will put together our registration forms for 
us. Diane is looking to everyone to help with fund-raising and sponsorship from the members. If you know 
someone or work for someone who may be interested, call Diane to discuss details.  

Jeanette is looking for help with donations for the Country Car Show. All leads and donations gratefully 
accepted. 

Richard Heyman has been looking after our website maintenance and clean-up and doing an awesome 
job of it. Members are encouraged to go on to the site as there are pictures and up to date info on it.  

Rental Agreement is due again in September.  Motion to renew lease made by Larry Perkins and 
seconded by Larry Allenson. All in favour. 

March meeting will be held at the Sport’s Museum. An email reminder will be sent out.  

Ladies breakfast is on February 19th and Men’s coffee is on at Leroy’s. 

Meeting adjourned for coffee and goodies at 8:40 pm by John Jackman, seconded by Frank Nicolette. All 
in favour.  

Thank you to Kathy for the Valentines goodies and the decorations. Frank was wise to volunteer you! 

Respectfully submitted, Robyn Ferenczi 

 

Internet 

Richard Heyman is doing a great job with our website.  To access it go to the bar on top of the internet 
page and type in  www.vccc.com , which should bring up the Vintage Car Club of Canada website, then 
click on Chapters A-M and then onto Central Fraser Valley. Work your way through the different 
headings. If you have something  you would like to contribute or would like to see on the site, please 
contact Richard Heyman.  

Pictures from the Christmas Party are now available online. Go to www.vccc.com, look up Central Fraser 
Valley Chapter, look for Past Events and they should be there. 

http://www.vccc.com/
http://www.vccc.com/
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Interesting Auto Sites 

Harrison Auto Events List  www.autoeventlist.com 

Special Vehicle Association of BC www.sva.bc.ca/ 

Vintage Car Club of Canada  www.vccc.com 

Carnut Events list   www.carnut.ca/carevents.html 

 

Good & Welfare 

Fortin’s Auto Parts;  

George Coupland & Rick Unger have negotiated an agreement with Fortin’s Auto parts which will give the 
club “most competitive pricing” and a 3% loyalty reward  credit to be redeemed  by the club for prizes at 
different club events. When making a purchase make sure you let them know that you are with the 
“Central Fraser Valley Chapter” of the VVC. This will be recognized in the Clearbrook, Sardis and 
Chilliwack stores. We will also be receiving a quarterly promotional email. 

KMS, we have a similar arrangement with KMS tools. 

 

May 2015 Tour Committee 

 

Chairman  Jack Woolard  Co- Chair  Ray Lamb  

Secretary  Linda Lamb   Treasurer  Jean Smith 

Registration  Jean Clingwall  Catering  George Coupland 

Road tours  Leroy Clingwall     

Goodie bags  Robyn Ferenczi  Ladies Events   Lilah Warren 

Fundraising  Diane & Willie Wright Tech Session   Don Warren 

Tour Book  Earl Smith    Promotion Rick Unger 

Entertainment Hazel Coupland  Tech Talk Don Warren 

 

Tools or Expertise You Would be Willing to Share 

Name Phone Tools or Expertise 

Bob Ferenczi 604-615-1908 Inspection Camera 

Leroy Clingwall 604-859-4537 Engine Hoist, various pullers, (ask me) 

 

Equipment inventory  

Over the years the club has purchased a variety of items like signs, canopies, coffee making equipment 
and many other things. We, the present executive, do not know what we own or where it is located. This 

http://www.autoeventlist.com/
http://www.sva.bc.ca/
http://www.vccc.com/
http://www.carnut.ca/carevents.html
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would save us from making duplicate purchases and also, if anyone wanted to borrow something we 
would know who to talk to. I will attempt to create an equipment list and publish it monthly in the 
Crankshaft Journal so everyone knows what we own and how to access it. This will take a while to 
establish and I cannot do it without everyone’s help. I will start the list and hopefully you can let me know 
if you have anything that belongs to the club.                                          

 You can contact me at earlsmith@telus.net        or 604-864-9849 

 Gord Taylor  Fold up canopies, projector Approx. 30 pink traffic vests, 14 
traffic cones, 2 tent canopies, a 4’x4’ coroplast with  Vintage Car 
Club emblem, 12 sets magnetic chapter door signs, Road signs 
for Old Car Sunday, materials for lining park for Old Car 
Sunday. 

 
 

Ken Pasaluko Coffee making equipment 
 

Frank Nicolette PA System 
 

Lois Wilson Scrapbooks 
 

Terry Johnson or Art Hoock Photo albums, Rainy Day Book 

Leroy Clingwall 14 meeting room chairs   

Stu Campbell Valve cover race track 
 

Rick Unger Club Banners 
 

Bob Ferenczi Projector Screen 

 Club Portable Radios 

Jean Smith Club Financial Records 

 

 

 

Needs & Leads  

Wanted 

Jaguar XJS – Jensen Parts   Ian Newby  604-856-8072 

Borg Warner T 10 transmision   Earl Smith  604-864-9849 

 

For Sale  

Wanted 

Jaguar XJS – Jensen Parts   Ian Newby  604-856-8072 

Borg Warner T 10 transmision   Earl Smith  604-864-9849 

For Sale  

mailto:earlsmith@telus.net
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1989 Jaguar V12 Van Den Plas ,         
 some work needed    $1000.00 Bob Ferenczi  604-856-9515 

1979 Mercedes 450 SL Convertibl $5000.00 obo Bob Ferenczi  604-856-9515 

Box of Car Manuals  Offers  John Jackman 604-996-5646 

Personal Walker  $50.00  Peter Ouimet  604-856-8427 

Auto Manuals     John Jackman 604-534-1855 

1 box Maps...US & Can $10.00   John Jackman 604-534-1855                                                                        

TV Wall Mount  $25.   Ron Eyben  604-857-2938 

Antique, bird cage style piano, good cond. Candice  604-626-3052 

1940’s McCormick Farmall Tractor    c/w some tools $2500.00 Bob Ferenczi   

604-856-9515 

1968 Chrysler Newport, won awards, no rust, Art Hoock  604-755-2367 

2 Model ‘A’ Roadsters    Henry Lehn  604-859-8745 

1964 Falcon  Engine Parts   Lary Allanson  604-837-1225                                    

 

Please Note ..........I remove these ads after 4 months, if you wish to renew them then please do. 

 

Upcoming Events 

March 9
th
 meet at the Auto Mall, leaving at 1 PM sharp, for a walk through the Fire Truck Factory and 

maybe ??? 

April 6
th
 Run    details later  

April 26
th 

& 27
th
 2014....annual Otter Co-Op show 

July 12,13 & 14
th
 70mile camp out  Bob & Robyn Ferenczi’s 

 

May Tour meeting 

May 2015 Tour Meeting will be at Jean & Leroy Clingwall’s home, February 19th, with a 7:00 start. Please 
feel free to attend, we still need volunteers. 

Ladies Breakfast 

Ladies breakfast meeting will be held on February 19th,at the ABC Restaurant on Marshall Road at 9:30 
am. Any questions call Linda Lamb at 604-857-5018. All club ladies welcome. 

 

 



 

7 
 

Men’s Coffee 

Coffee will be held at Leroy & Jean’s house on February 19th, with a 9:30 am start....2048 Orchard Drive, 
Abbotsford.  

 

VCCC Regalia   available 

Bumper Badges  $15.00    Jacket Crest   $5.00 

Hat Crest……………….....….$4.00   Lapel ………………………$4.00 

Window Decal……………….1.00 

 

CFV Regalia   available 

Bumper Badges…………….15.00   Bar Badge…………… …..3.00 

Key Fob………………………3.00   Lapel Pin ..…………….2.00 

Four piece Club set…………………… 20.00 

Please contact Ron Morris to purchase any of these items 
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2014 Executive Committee 

 

Club President   Rick Unger 

Vice President   Earl Smith 

Secretary    Robyn Ferenczi 

Treasurer    Jean Smith 

Directors Leroy Clingwall  Dorothy Field  Bob Ferenczi  

Terry Johnson  Don Warren  David Graham  

George Coupland Frank Nicollete Ron Morris   

Sue Schull   

Vintage Car Reporter   Frank Nicolette 

Sunshine Person   Jean Clingwall 

Events and Activities   Leroy Clingwall  George Coupland 

Refreshments    Ken Pasaluko 

Governor    Ray Lamb 

Computer Liaisons    Richard Heyman 

Internal Communications  Earl Smith 

Co Chairs for May 2015 Tour  Jack Woolard  Ray Lamb 

Membership     Ron & Pat Morris 

Email address   info@fraservalley.vccc.com or  cfv_vccsecretary@hotmail.ca 

P.O. Box   542 Abbotsford, BC, V2S 6Z8 

The Club meets on the first Wednesday each month at 7:30 PM in the Gallery Room, Ag-Rec. Building, 
32470 Haida Drive, Abbotsford. No Formal meetings July & August. 

Visitors are welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:info@fraservalley.vccc.com
mailto:cfv_vccsecretary@hotmail.ca
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